Dear Parents/Carers                                                   2nd September 2016 
I hope you have all had a very enjoyable and relaxing Summer, I welcome back all our pupils and a special welcome to our Reception, Primary 1 pupils and all our other new pupils. 
Below is some information for our Autumn Term 2016:
School Opening Hours
Reception pupils-8.35am-1.00pm, Primary 1 & 2 pupils-8.35am-1.35pm

Primary 3, 4, 5, 6 & 7 pupils-8.35am-2.35pm
The school will be open from 8.15am each morning, in order that we follow Child-Protection and Health & Safety Regulations, we would appreciate that no pupils arrive at school any earlier than 8.15am 
Office Opening Time  
Mrs Reavey, our school secretary, will be available in the office each Monday morning from 8.15am – 8.45 am for collection of Dinner, Milk & football money and After-School money for each week. We request that all monies are paid every Monday morning when the office is open as this will help Mrs Reavey follow the Department’s Account’s procedures and to assist with the school timetable.
After-School Clubs 
The After-School Club for Reception, Primary 1 & Primary 2 pupils will be available from Thursday 1st September from 1.35 pm until 2.35 pm.  The cost is £2.00 per day for each child, £10.00 for the week. 
Due to the popularity of this club we are introducing an After-School facility for Primary 3 to Primary 7 pupils. This After-School Club will be available each Tuesday and Wednesday from 2.35pm to 4.00 pm. The Club will be led by a Classroom Assistant and will involve the children completing some Homework, Art & Craft activities, computer & Ipad activities and it will also include other games. No longer than 30 minutes will be spent on Homework, Reading to be completed in partnership with your child at home.
The cost of the After-School is £2.50 per day which will include a snack.
This club is on a trial basis to help us ascertain if there is a demand for this facility from parents/carers. It will therefore initially be offered from Tuesday 13th September until Wednesday 28th September. If there is adequate interest shown by parents/carers we hope to offer the After-School Club until the end of the school year. If you would like your child/children to attend please speak to their class teacher by Monday 12th September. There will be no bus available when the club ends at 4.00pm so pupils will need to be collected by parents/carers.
Extended School’s Programme 

Literacy, Numeracy and ICT After-School classes will commence on Monday 12th September for P3-P7 pupils from 2.35pm-3.35pm. These classes will be very beneficial for our pupils as they focus on the core Curriculum areas. The classes are part of our Extended School’s Programme so there is no cost for these classes. As the bus service will be no longer available at this time, the pupils participating will need to be collected by parents/carers. If you wish your child to attend these classes please inform the class teacher by Friday 9th September.
Morning Break and Lunchtime 
We operate a healthy eating policy in school at break-time. We recommend you send a piece of fruit and a bottle of water (no juice, yogurts or cereal bars please) with your child/ren for their morning break on Mondays and Tuesdays. We will provide fruit for the children at break-time from Wednesday to Friday, this will commence on 7th September as part of our Extended School’s Programme. At lunchtime you may wish your child to have a hot meal from the main dining room.  A menu will be available outlining the main meals for the month and each meal costs £2.50 per day.  Alternatively, you can provide your child with a packed lunch, which will be eaten in the classroom, under supervision.   Milk Money is £1.05p each week and needs to be paid at the beginning of each month to Mrs Reavey.
Swimming 
Swimming commences for P4-P7 pupils on Friday 9th September from 10.40am-12noon and will continue each Friday this term. Price per pupil is £1.40.This may be paid to the class teacher.
Gaelic Coaching 

Gaelic Skills Coaching for Reception to Primary 3 pupils will commence on Tuesday 6th September from 9.30am-10.30am and will continue each Tuesday morning this year. 
Gaelic Coaching also commences P4-P7 pupils on Friday 9th September from 1.30pm-2.25pm and will continue each Friday afternoon this term. Gaelic Coaching cost is 50p per pupil which needs to be paid at the beginning of each month to Mrs Reavey or the class teacher. Total cost for each pupil for September is £2.00
Pupils can wear their P.E. uniforms on these days
All our pupils are looking extremely smart in their new school uniforms, I would like to thank you for your support on this matter. Please ensure that each part of your child/ren’s uniform, including their coats are labelled so the children can recognise their own uniform.
Instrumental Tuition 
Instrumental Tuition will continue this year. These lessons are an extra-curricular activity and need to be paid by parents/carers. If you wish your child to continue the lessons, please contact Mrs Mc Court by Friday 12th September.
Any parent/carer with a child in Primary 3 to Primary 7 who would like their child to commence instrumental Tuition should contact Mrs Mc Court.
School Photographer

The School Photographer will be coming into the school on Wednesday 21st September to take individual and family photographs. All pupils are requested to wear their full-school uniform on this day.

School Hoildays for the School Year 2016-2017:

	Halloween Holidays 
	Friday 28th October - Friday  4th November 2016 

	Christmas Holidays 
	Begin on Wed. 21st December @ 10.30 am – Wednesday 4th January 2017 

	Mid-Term Break
	Monday 13th February – Friday 17th February 2017

	St. Patrick’s Day 
	Thursday 16th & Friday 17th March 2017

	Easter Holidays
	Begin on Holy Thursday 13th April @ 10.30 am – Friday 21st April 2017

	1st May Bank Holiday
	Monday 1st May & Tuesday 2nd May 2017

	2nd May Bank Holiday
	Monday 29th & Tuesday 30th May 2017

	Summer Holidays
	Friday 30th June 2017 @ 10.30 am


